ACTE- ETED
Policy Meeting

Policy Committee, Committee Chairs, Representatives Meeting
10:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m., Westgate Hotel, Las Vegas Nevada
Wednesday, November 30, 2016

Present: Paul Asunda, Jay Davis,  Justin Touchstone, Bobbie Bastian, Jose Solis, Kevin McCaskill, Perino Watson,  Craig Anderson, Richard Towne, Ron Haefner, Adam Whitmore, Heidi Elliot, Samuel Depina, Willie Haynes, Bob Clark, Stacy Smith. 
Asunda welcomed members to the policy meeting for Engineering and Technology Education division.  He introduced Jay Davis the Policy Chair who also welcomed guests and board members to the meeting. Meeting began at approximately 10:00 a.m.
Asunda then asked for a review and an approval of the 2015 Policy Meeting minutes from New Orleans. A motion was presented to accept the minutes as presented and the motion was passed by a unanimous vote.

In the Vice-President’s message, Asunda stated that on the national level, there was not much of any new ACTE organizational news to share. With the new administration taking office in January, ACTE was been at work advocating for retention and expansion of Perkins funding for CTE. This will continue at the National Policy Seminar in March
ACTE Past President Doug Meyer stopped in and addressed the Policy Board on the United States Department of Education’s transition to take place with the new administration and what type of impact that the new education team might have on CTE. 
Asunda continued and once again mention the National Policy Seminar to take place on March 13-15 in Arlington, VA. Asunda also mentioned the call for presentations for VISION 2017, as well as the ACTE board elections, and a request for volunteers to assist with reviewing proposals for the division that will be submitted for VISION 2017. 

Davis then spoke to the group and discussed opportunities for leadership roles within the division. Davis would like to restructure the current policy board members to include representatives from the STEM and Arts area of interest. Each of these three representatives would then appoint individuals to fill committee vacancies and to handle awards within their areas of interest.
With no other new business to discuss, a motion was made and passed to adjourn the meeting.
Meeting adjourned 11:10 a.m.
Faithfully submitted, 23rd February, 2017

Jay Davis, Policy Chair
